BOARD RESOLUTION NO. <u>D82</u> Series of 2018 (RE: NAMING OF LTFRB RFRO-3 DRIVERS'ACADEMY BUILDING AS THE "Atty. GLENN N. ZARAGOZA TRAINING HALL")

WHEREAS, the late Regional Director (RD) Atty. Glenn N. Zaragoza was a pioneer in institutionalizing the LTFRB Drivers' Academy Program (DAP) which is now being implemented as a nationwide agency activity by virtue of Memorandum Circular No. 2017-013 dated 16 June 2017;

WHEREAS, RD Zaragoza painstakingly and passionately studied the history of public land transportation in the country evidence of which, is an educational exhibit displayed at the training hall in LTFRB-RFRO-3 as well as the LTFRB Central Office;

WHEREAS, RD Zaragoza was also a strong advocate of environmental preservation and sustainability through the promotion of tree planting activities conducted by LTFRB officials and personnel under his authority which has also been adopted by the agency as a nationwide LTFRB activity aimed at mitigating the adverse effects of smoke and emissions from the operation of public utility vehicles to the environment;

WHEREAS, RD Zaragoza earned the respect and high esteem of his peers in the LTFRB through years of exemplary service as a Regional Director of several RFROs in the country from 1996 up to 2018. He likewise served twice as RD and Executive Director in concurrent capacity during his tour of duty. RD Zaragoza exhibited admirable passion, probity, dedication, patriotism and loyalty to the nation;

WHEREAS, during his lifetime, RD Zaragoza conceptualized and implemented the construction of the training hall within the premises of LTFRB RFRO-3 in San Fernando, Pampanga specifically for the DAP which was fully supported by this Board and the Department of Transportation (DOTr);

WHEREAS, on 15 April 2018, the construction of the facility was completed and has already accommodated at least 11,591 Public Utility Vehicle drivers and operators as of date;

WHEREFORE, resolved as it is hereby resolved, that in honor of the late Regional Director Atty. Glenn N. Zaragoza, and in recognition of his valuable contribution and commendable efforts in promoting the Drivers' Academy Program, the LTFRB RFRO-3 Drivers' Academy building is hereby renamed as the "Atty. GLENN N. ZARAGOZA TRAINING HALL"

APPROVED AND SIGNED by the undersigned Chairman and Members of the Board, this day of October 2018 at Quezon City, Philippines.

ATTY. MARTIN B. DELGRA III

Chairman

ENGR. RONALDO F CORPUS

Board Member

ATTY. AILEEN LOURDES A. LIZADA

Board Member

Attested by:

ATTY. SAMUEL AM. JARDIN

Executive Director